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COMMUNITY NEWS  

    
  

 

Goodrich Church of England 
 

Attendance 3rd Edition 2023-24        13th October 2023 House points 

Reception 96.7% 
 

 

 

 

Dragon 33 
Year 1 91% 

Year 2 97.4% 
Pegasus 33 

Year 3 96.3% 

Year 4 97.1% 
Griffin 44 

Year 5 95.6% 

Year 6 89.8% 
Phoenix 40 

TOTAL 94.7% 
 

 

Primary School Newsletter 
 
 

Twitter Snapshot 
@GoodrichCESch 

Reminders PTFA/ Forthcoming Events 

  

 

• Please check all of your 
uniform is named, it is 
impossible for us to reunite it 
with your child if it isn’t.  

 

 

 

Thoughtful                 Independent               Persevere                Team Player                 Organised               Pioneer 



 
 
 

 

News 
 

Dear all, 

 

We started this week with our first House event- ‘Capture the Flag.’  Great fun was had by all- 

thank you to Miss Williams for organising it and everyone who helped transform the school 

field.  The results will be announced when our House Captains return next week. 

 

This evening, I am looking forward to welcoming back our London Adventurers.  I know that 

they have been having a fabulous time and have been great ambassadors for our school.  I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Daniels, Mrs Davies, Mrs Lafford and Mr 

Sherrington, who gave their time to enable the children to have these experiences together.  

Of course, I also wish to thank Mrs Taylor for leading the trip, as I cannot over emphasise how 

seriously staff take the responsibility of taking your precious children away.  They have all 

earnt a well-deserved break this weekend. 

 

Next week we will be sending out a link to our ‘Parent Survey.’  The governors would be very 

grateful if you would complete it with as much information as possible.  We pride ourselves on 

listening to our parents as a valued partner in your children’s education and reflecting on 

practice and processes to drive our school improvement plans.  The survey will be open for a 

week.  

 

Wishing you a restful weekend. 

 

Best wishes 

Mrs Miles 
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Last week we were looking at animals that hibernate, the children mentioned a bat, bear and hedgehog, and the reason why 
they needed to- because it is getting colder and food is scarce.  At Forest School we made hedgehog homes for our toy 
hedgehogs and added sticks and leaves to the hibernacula for the real hedge to make it a cosier place. The children loved 
creating hedgehogs out of bread dough, learning the skill of kneading by squashing and folding, then creating a ball shape. 
They then added spines by practising our scissor skills to cut the dough.  The children discovered that a tortoise also 
hibernates in winter through our story of ‘Ridiculous’ and how different he is compared to other animals, before returning 
home having to break the ice on the shed with his shell. 
We have taken on character roles from Goldilocks and the Three Bears and explored porridge in our sensory tray.  We have 
practised counting backwards, learning the rhyme 5 Little Speckled Frogs.  
This week we have started to think of Harvest and what that means to us in readiness for the Harvest Festival, looking at the 
crops that grow locally such as sweetcorn in our sensory tray and potatoes in our maths activities.  We have been counting 
them and seeing which is the heaviest or lightest using our balance scales.  
The children had an amazing time at Forest School working together to build a Scarecrow for the Nursery Garden, which has 
been admired by many, learning how they protect the crops in the fields. We have also created scarecrow pictures using our 
knowledge of shapes and a scarecrow mask. 
We used our bodies to pretend we are scarecrows as we learnt the song, ‘Dingle, Dangle Scarecrow.’ Listening to our story of 
the week ‘Scarecrows Wedding,’ learning how Betty O’Barley and Harry O’Hay prepared for their wedding. This led to the 
children dressing up in their party clothes and celebrating special occasions.  

Quote of the 
week 

Body & Mind Wow play! Words of the Week 

Ally held up a ball 
and asked Lyra, 
“what shape is 

this?” Confidently 
Lyra replied, “a 

sphere.” 
 

The children worked together to 
create a scarecrow for our garden. 

 
Describing her painting Lara said it was, 

“the Moon, Saturn and the Earth where we 
live. The yellow one is the sun.” 

hibernation 
winter 

Harvest 
scarecrow 

autumn 
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This week Wrens children enjoyed our ‘Capture the Flag’ event, the first one for our Reception 
children. They enjoyed working together in their house teams.  In English we have been learning the 
story of Jaspers Beanstalk, the children have been singing the days of the week song along with it, the 
Year One children have been writing the days of the week in the correct order. In Maths, the 
Reception children have been busy singing number songs, counting out the correct amounts and 
thinking about ‘more’. The Year One’s have been combining two groups together, using the + and = 
sign. In Science and linked to Harvest, we have been thinking about the parts of plants that we can eat; 
we had a variety of vegetables so the children could take a closer look and decide which parts we eat. 
In PSHE we have been thinking about what it means to be a good friend and how to be a good friend 
to each other. The children came up with lots of good ideas for example if someone falls over, go and 
help them and ask if they are okay. We have been learning some Harvest songs together for our 
harvest celebration.  
 

Class 
Superstars 

Quote of the 
week 

Body & Mind Wow play! 
Words of the 

Week 

Gabriel 
Frankie 

Nina 

“We have to 
work as a team 
to get the flag!” 

said Albert.  

 
Rainbow breathing 

 

back 
glass 
time 
clock 
dry  
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We had an exciting start to the week, on the field with our house event, ‘Capture the Flag!’  The weather 
was stunning.  For the last two weeks we have been learning about place value in Maths.  We have been 
enjoying making actions for, ‘Kassim and the Greedy Dragon’ and delving into exciting verbs and 
adjectives.  In History we have been immersing ourselves in 17th century London and finding out sources 
of evidence which tell us more about the Great Fire of London.  In Science we have been learning about 
amazing desert plants and taking a closer look at trees.  In Art we have been looking at how our eyes 
and mouths change due to how we are feeling.  In RE we learnt about the life and work of Mother Teresa 
and how we can show appreciation for our natural world.  In gymnastics we have been practising jumps 
and starting to put a sequence together.  Well done Robins, you have been working hard. 
 

Freddy 
Matilda 

 
 

Quote of the 
week 

Body & Mind Wow work! 
Words of the 

Week 

“You might 
feel good, 

happy 
because their 
need is more 

important 
than yours.  

They might be 
really old and 
need help and 
you might be 
really fit, so 
you can help 

them.” 
Seren 

 

 
Connecting body and mind by trying 
different jumps in gymnastics. Succulent and cactus study by Lucy and Zeb. 

singe 
fibrous 

slum 
waxy 
rigid 

mood 
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We started the week off with our first House Event of the year – ‘Capture the Flag!’ All the children 
worked in their teams to ‘capture’ the other houses flags and showed great teamwork, tactics and 
sportsmanship throughout the game.  
In Maths, we have been representing three-digit and four-digit numbers in different ways to show our 
understanding of place value and the value of each digit. We have also used this knowledge to compare 
and order numbers. In English, we have been developing our reading comprehension skills to retrieve 
information and summarise the main ideas from a text. Also how we can change nouns to pronouns to 
make a piece of writing more interesting.  
In Geography, we have been learning about ‘Fair Trade’ and in Computing, we have been looking at how 
network devices connect, how the World Wide Web is part of the internet and have been exploring 
different websites to see what content we can find, see, hear and do e.g. videos, quizzes and pictures. 
In Science, we have been sorting different animals by their skeletons and have been identifying different 
bones to make a human skeleton. Leyla 

Danny 
Noah 
Elliott 
Millie 

Quote of the 
week 

Body & Mind  Wow work! 
Words of the 

Week 

After Capture 
the Flag, 

Bryher said; 
“I’ve never 
worked so 
hard in my 
life! But it’s 

been so much 
fun!” 

Capture The Flag – Beware 
Phoenix, there’s a Red Dragon 

coming your way! 

 

Some of our published poems 

based on ‘Just a Book’ by Joshua 

Seigal. 

narrator 
well-being 

healthy 
Fair Trade 

endoskeleton 

exoskeleton 
hydrostatic 

skeleton 
bones 
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This week in Maths, we have been solving problems involving rounding to the nearest ten, hundred and 
thousand.  In English we have been presenting our autobiographical poems.  In Art, we have been 
developing our space artwork and have produced some super work inspired by David A. Hardy (which 
you can see below.) Whilst in History, we have been learning about Anglo-Saxon kings and justifying 
what made King Alfred the Great so great! 
This week we have enjoyed lots of different activities.  On Monday, we enjoyed playing ‘Capture the 
Flag’ and dodgeball.  Then on Wednesday, most of Year 5 went on a residential to London with Year 6 
and have enjoyed city life…with a river cruise, visit to the London Eye, museum visits, theatre visit and 
of course restaurant visits.  Not to mention the sleepovers in the hotel with their friends.  They have 
been making memories which they will treasure for a long time. 
Meanwhile, the rest of Owls Class have been busy designing and making maths board games, baking 
biscuits, looking after our school environment by doing some gardening and visiting Coppett Hill. 
It’s been a busy week and I’m sure some early nights might be needed over the weekend to recover! 

Matthew 
Maddy 

Quote of the 
week 

Body & Mind Wow work! 
Words of the 

Week 

Hayleigh said, 
“Do we have 

to have 
break?  Doing 
art is better 
than having 

break!” 

 
A day of baking and gardening 

was good for the soul! 

 
A huge thank you from  

Mrs Jones and Owls Class to Carly 
Morris for coming in to help us. 

 
We have been painting and drawing 

our own space art inspired by 
David A Hardy 

 

elite 
serious 

relinquished 
indignant 

conquered 
defeated 
allegiance  
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As I write Peregrine’s section of the newsletter, we are getting ready for our three-day residential to 
London. By the time you read it, we will be on the coach heading home after a busy few days with lots 
of memories made. On Monday, we had our first house event – ‘Capture the Flag.’ Peregrines were 
great sport leaders, showing great teamwork in their respective houses for the junior event and for 
supporting and encouraging the infants during their event. We await the final results. In English, we 
have started to look at character and setting descriptions and in Maths, we have been rounding a range 
of numbers, including decimals to a range of specified values. We have also been solving problems 
involving negative numbers.  In Science, our investigations have focused on reversible and irreversible 
changes. In our music lessons, we are continuing to impress Mrs Gibson with our trumpet playing skills 
and we are only at the beginning of the year! 

All of 
the 

Sport 
Leaders 

Quote of the 
week 

Body & Mind Wow work! 
Words of the 

Week 
 

After a visit to 
JKHS, Alfie 

came back to 
school and 

said, 
“Goodrich 
seems so 

small now.” 
 

While Kaiden 
said, “It’s so 

much quieter 
here.” 

 

 
Forest School - a time to 

connect with nature and the 
outdoors. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our wall of autobiographical 
poems. 

exquisite 
bombard 
infuriate 

extinguish 
procrastinate 

Headteacher 
Star Award 

Grace for being TIPTOP and always keeping our school rules. 
She is also endlessly thoughtful, kind and helpful.  

 

Thoughtful                 Independent               Persevere                Team Player                 Organised               Pioneer 
 

 

What’s Going On? (Please see ourschoolsapp.com for further information) 
Forest School Celebration Worship Other Dates 

17/10/23 Woodpeckers   17/10/23 Rags2riches Collection 

18/10/23 Robins   17/10/23 Parent Consultations 3.00-
6.00 

    18/10/23 Parent Consultations 3.00-
6.00 

    18/10/23 Quicksticks Hockey 
Tournament Yrs 3&4 

24/10/23 Owls   19/10/23 Harvest Festival 9.45-
10.45am 

25/10/23 Wrens 27/10/23 Robins  20/10/23 Parent Drop In 2.45-
3.00pm 

    27/10/23 Portrait and sibling 
photographs 

    27/10/23 Last day of Autumn 1 

07/11/23 Peregrines   06/11/23 First day of Autumn 2 

08/11/23 Robins     

    10/11/23 Parent Drop In 

    13/11/23 Flu Nasal Spray Rec-Y6 

14/11/23 Woodpeckers     



15/11/23 Wrens     

  17/11/23 Wrens    

21/11/23 Owls     

22/11/23 Robins     

28/11/23 Peregrines      

29/11/23 Wrens     

  01/12/23 Peregrines 01/12/23 PTFA Wreath Making 
6pm-8.30pm 

05/12/23 Woodpeckers     

06/12/23 Robins     

    08/12/23 Parent Drop In 

12/12/23 Owls     

13/12/23 Wrens     

    14/12/23 Panto 

  15/12/23 Owls   

19/12/23 Peregrines     

20/12/23 Robins     

    21/12/23 Carol Service at St Giles 
1.45pm-3.00pm 

    22/12/23 Christmas Party Day 

    22/12/23 Last day of Autumn Term 
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